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CHAIR HOKAMA: . . . (gavel). . . The Council's Committee on Policy shall come to order. This is the
regular Committee meeting of the Policy Committee for the 16 th of March 2011. Present this
morning is the Vice-Chairman of the Committee, Mr. Carroll. Also present are Ms. Baisa.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good morning.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Good morning.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Good morning.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Good morning.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aloha, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Good morning.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Excused at this time is Mr. White. Members, before we take up the items as
agendized on today's public notice we shall take public testimony. The rules regarding testimony
for this Committee is that when your name is called please come forward to the podium, state
your name for the record, if you do represent an organization in, in a capacity we would request
that you please share that information with us. You have three minutes to give your comments to
the Committee where we will be assisting you with a lighting system. Like any traffic signal at a
stop light, green means go ahead, yellow means you have 30 seconds to conclude, and the red
light means your time is up. Therefore, at this time if anyone wishes to provide public testimony
please make yourself known and the Staff will assist you and the Committee will provide you
with your opportunity to share your comments.
This morning our first testifier is Mr. Jim Smith. Mr. Smith, if you would please come forward.
. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. .

MR. SMITH: Chair Hokama.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning.
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MR. SMITH: Members of the Policy Committee. My name is Jim Smith. I'm a resident of Haiku and
I'm very concerned about the appointee, specific appointee to the Charter Commission. And so,
I'm here to express my request that, that you consider Dave DeLeon as being under qualified for
the position of our Charter. And the reason I say that is Mr. DeLeon has participated actively in
the development of an ideology and that citizen ideology which focuses on results. And if we
look at the results, we recognize that there is no in between. There is no moral compass. The
focus is on application of power, execution of power, and not on being guided by a moral
compass, which is our Charter. Our Charter provides a moral compass.
I've known Mr. DeLeon and I respect him for many years prior to his appointment by a former
Mayor as an Administrative Assistant. I recognize him as a person who is intelligent but also
who is driven, okay. The ideology that he is advancing is without moral compass. It is a focus
upon result and what that means is that his decisions will be reflected in numbers, not in a sense
of common good. And to me, we can't, we can't say it's a half-half situation in this circumstance
because the proof is there. He has done this. He has appointed people that focus on results. The
Kula Rule expire by appointees that he made to the board of, of. . .not made but submitted. The
Kula Rule provided water meters. It was replaced by a finding of inadequacy, which is not a
rule, okay, which then created a list and the turmoil we have today.
So, I, I think it's critical that you recognize that as an engineer, a political engineer, he does not
belong on a body that gives moral relevancy to our governance. Okay, and he can be an
advocate for whatever but in this circumstance he has two effects. One is to diminish the
strength and power of our, our strength and power, or negate it.
So, I would ask you to seriously consider that, that this is a pill that will come home to hurt us.
So, I'd ask you, please, recognize a professional and recognize the harm that has happened to our
community as a result of that particular ideology. It's in the newspaper. We see it in Paia.
Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Smith. Members, questions for clarification on the testimony
provided by Mr. Smith to you this morning? Having none, Mr. Smith, we thank you for sharing
your thoughts with us this morning.
Is there anyone else wishing to provide testimony before the Policy Committee for the 16 th of
March 2011 regular meeting on any agendized item? Seeing none, the Chair, with no objections
shall close public testimony for today's meeting.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you, so ordered.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
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ITEM NO. 2(3) NOMINATIONS TO BOARDS, COMMITTEES, AND COMMISSIONS
(CHARTER COMMISSION) (C.C. No. 11-31)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, let me direct you to Policy Item 2(3), which is the Committee's heading
for Nominations to Boards, Committees, and Commissions. Today 2(3) specifically focuses on
nominees to the upcoming Charter Commission as required by Maui County Charter. You have a
correspondence dated January 26, 2011, from Mayor Arakawa, whereby he transmits a proposed
resolution entitled "APPROVING THE APPOINTMENT OF COMMISSION MEMBERS TO
THE CHARTER COMMISSION", and you also have a communication dated February 23, 2011,
from the Department of Corp. Counsel, transmitting a draft resolution entitled "APPOINTMENT
OF MEMBERS OF THE CHARTER COMMISSION".
Members, this is the second meeting regarding this item. At the first meeting we had a majority
of the nominees present for you to put forth your questions regarding the individual.
This morning we have two ladies who have volunteered to serve representing regions of our
County. And so, by your request, they are present here this morning and we'll...at this time,
your Chairman will call each one up.
And since I see Ms. Crivello being closest to the aisle we'll call Ms. Crivello to come forward,
please. Ms. Crivello, of course as all of you know, is from the island of Molokai. And she has
taken the time to join us this morning. So, thank you so much for being here, Ms. Crivello. At
this time, I am happy if you would like, if you have something, something you want to share first
before the Members may ask questions. We will be happy to give you an opportunity to share
any thoughts you might have.
MS. CRIVELLO: Good morning, Chair Hokama and our Council, and Council Chair Mateo. I'd like to
just say that I think this is an opportunity that just the everyday people have to try and, and
navigate through, through changes if, if it should be necessary or to basically represent our island
community and what can be put in place for another ten years or, or forever more. So, I, I look at
this opportunity to serve on the Maui County Charter Commission as a serious opportunity and
hopefully I can gain as well the knowledge that I need to put forth that would be a true
representation of our, our island communities.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much for your opening thoughts. Members, you know, since
Ms. Crivello did make the effort to come from Molokai to be with you this morning I'm sure you
all have a comment or question, and of course, I will defer first to our Chairman, Mr. Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Mr. Chair, thank you very much. If, if you will allow, Mr. Chair, I will
gladly yield to those Members that requested the attendance of Ms. Helm [sic] first.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much. Well we'll start from the Vice-Chairman of the
Council then. Mr. Pontanilla, good morning, and your, your questions or thoughts with
Ms. Crivello, please.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Good morning, Stacy -MS. CRIVELLO: Good morning, Joe.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --nice to see you here again. Mr. Chairman, just few comments
first. I know Stacy for, God, maybe 20 years. She and I used to work for the phone company.
She manages. . .she managed the island of Molokai while I was the island manager for the
company for Maui County. And, you know, just looking through her application the things that
she write about in regards to leadership is truly what you see in that person.
But my question to Stacy this morning is when you retired from the phone company, I know that
you kept yourself really busy on doing other projects on Molokai. Can you kind of enlighten us,
you know, when you retired from the phone company and, and the different activities that you
got involved yourself with on Molokai?
MS. CRIVELLO: Okay, it's been about ten years that I've been in retirement about the same time as
you, Joe. So, living in a rural community as all of you know that whether you're working or in
retirement you wear many hats and, and then you have many hands around you that try and make
things happen.
Some of the things I've been involved in was the Economic Development under the Molokai
Enterprise Community. That was to try and kick start some projects that worked and some that
didn't. For instance, our, our Molokai Dialysis Center, our watershed project, our
slaughterhouse, where the involvement becomes where you, you, you have a lot of partnerships.
And then in between, you know, we parachute in and out where, wherever we can fit ourselves.
And some of our major accomplishments have been like the old Kalanianaole Hall that is a
historical site on our island. And it was, you know, deteriorated and through the efforts and
partnership again with the Office of Hawaiian Affairs and, and the USDA things happened and
today we have it in full opening for, for people to utilize. So, it's little things like that that keeps
us busy. You, you have to keep busy in retirement as you well know. But it's many different
hats and it's with many, many, many hands that make things happen on the island.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you and you do, you know, being retired do you still have
the time to be a Commissioner in regards to the Charter?
MS. CRIVELLO: I believe so. I also am working part-time for a nonprofit organization right now and
we will be able to accommodate the time that it necessitates for my participation.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Stacy, again. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much. I will now go to the Vice-Chairman of the
Committee. Mr. Carroll, any questions for Ms. Crivello?
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VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: No, I have no questions. I'll just make one comment. I've known her for
some years and I think she's a very qualified candidate. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Carroll. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you very much, Chair. And thank you, Stacy, for being here
this morning. You may have wondered why we asked that everybody come. And the reason for
me was that I thought it was fair that if we asked a few people to come that it was important that
everybody come.
MS. CRIVELLO: I understand.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Not only for us to have an opportunity to talk story with you, but also
for the public who may not have any idea who some of the nominees are to be able to see you on
television and give the nominees the opportunity also to share with us their goals and ideas about
the Commission. Is there any issue in particular that kind of, of intrigues you that the Charter
Commission might be looking at? Things like say, for instance, district voting for your terms for
Council Members. Does any of that grab your attention?
MS. CRIVELLO: As a matter of fact it does when it comes to district voting and even consideration for
the years of service for our Council people to serve. I have my own opinions with the district
voting but, I think, once we're into that position we need to do a lot of homework. I'm from
Molokai and where country is country. And we. . .I'm honestly speaking, I want to make sure
that we have the distinct representation of having resident representation from Molokai. And, I
think, this would be a very intense discussion. It's already beginning. It already began from
months before. And, I think, it's something that education, especially to our rural communities,
have to be in depth and intense to. . .for them to have a full understanding of if there will be any
changes what it, it will involve. It would also be prudent of myself and the Commissioners to do
intense research and to be able to represent fully what is, you know, required of us.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Stacy. On your application you have something
that really catches my eye and that's your experience in doing community facilitation, which you
see as an asset. Can you share that a little bit about what that means?
MS. CRIVELLO: Well our island, you know, our outing on Molokai is go attend meetings, you know.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: . . .(laugher). . . We know.
MS. CRIVELLO: And if, if there's some emotions in it, come for a good, good education because we
have well versed individuals in our community. Maybe not fully always in consensus, but we do
have our opinions and, and most of it is respected. So, there have been some controversial
situations or issues that I've been involved in that may have not been the most popular in
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agreement with some community members, but it was my role to facilitate and to try and, and
allow the collaboration to, to happen.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much. That's an excellent skill to have, you know, even
for us the ability to bring a diverse group of people together and come to consensus or at least be
able to tolerate each other in the same room civilly. Really, really important, I think, you're
gonna really need those skills at the, at the Charter Commission. So, thank you very much for
sharing and thank you for volunteering.
MS. CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Ms. Baisa. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. Aloha.
MS. CRIVELLO: Aloha.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I think I'm one of the people who actually don't know you. I've
seen your name I, I, you know, you're very involved and so I'm, I'm very happy and pleased to
meet you. Thank you for coming all this way and especially, you know, wanting to volunteer for
this really important Commission. And a lot of the questions I was going to ask have been asked
and you've answered. I guess, one of them is were you asked to apply for this? Or, or did you
on your own choose to apply?
MS. CRIVELLO: Well it's, it's something that some of us talk about back home and decided that
maybe one of us, and I'm sure there were other applications, and I just submitted an application
on that basis.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And, and what was your primary, your main, you know, purpose or
what drove you to say, yes, I want to do this?
MS. CRIVELLO: Well, I don't know if it's so much driven but I've, I've served, served on other boards
and commissions. I just feel that, you know, I don't know if you have this problem but when we
have to go and vote and there is, you know, vote yes on this ballot for changes in your Charter
Commission. . .in your Charter, your County Charter, many of us don't really understand it.
You've got your, your writers in there that if they want to push something through they'll write it
so that, you know, us locals sometimes may not even pay attention, sounds good, you know, we
do that. And not even the locals, you know, population as a whole.
So, when the opportunity came forth I, I saw this as a process that the, the final result that goes
out to the community or the voters has to be a process of education. And I'm sure they've done
that within the previous years but our population has grown. I mean, we've, we've got younger
people now that are in the voting game. And, and so for me it's, to answer your question, it's an
opportunity to be involved through the educational process and to be assured also that our rural
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islands, the landscape that we hold, has true representation through, throughout any kind of
decision that will be set forth before the voters.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you. No more questions, Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Cochran. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Chair Hokama. Good morning and, and thank you -MS. CRIVELLO: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --very much for coming from Molokai. We really appreciate you
coming in and having a chat with us. Most of the questions, again, that I had have been asked
already. One of them was your time commitment. You spoke about that. I just want to hear
what your philosophy should you be confirmed would be on serving on this Commission, you
know, as far as listening and, and facilitating. You are a facilitator and you kind of mentioned
that when. . .in your response to Councilmember Baisa.
MS. CRIVELLO: Well I always say to my grandchildren, you know, the Lord has blessed you with two
ears and one mouth, you know. So, the philosophy is, is to listen, yeah. And, and, and, and not
only to listen but to, to absorb what people are saying. And, and often too, I, I think, in, in, in
positions, like what you folks have, you, you need to wear a third eye so that you can discern as
to, you know, what the agenda may be. But keeping in mind that the full agenda is how it will
affect my grandchildren and their children and, and what sort of an imprint and impact the
decisions that we put before the voters will make for generations to come even if we have
another ten years to try and make changes, but we never know what the tomorrow brings.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: All right, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Couch. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, I thought you was going, Mr. Mateo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I, I will...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: He's pulling the mic already and ready to go, excuse me.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I, I would like to give Mr. Mateo the last opportunity to speak. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Last, last, last word. I don't know, I don't if I agree with that one
but, Chair, I respect what you say.
ALL: . . .(laughter). . .
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair. Nobody's ever said I don't say what I need to
say. Stacy, good morning.
MS. CRIVELLO: Aloha.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: We've worked together. I've known you for many years. All the
questions have been answered. I think you bring a good dynamic to the, to the Commission. I
can support. I just, you know, the whole thing is keep an open mind on all subject matters, yeah.
Just like when we were on the Water Board, you know, there's a lot of matters sometimes you
think you know the answer until all the evidence comes in and then oh, whoa, a little change,
yeah.
MS. CRIVELLO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, that's all I would ask and other than that, thank you, nice
seeing you again.
MS. CRIVELLO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aloha.
MS. CRIVELLO: Aloha.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you so much, Mr. Victorino. Mr. White, and thank you for your presence
this morning.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Stacy comes with high recommendations and I
have no further questions. I think she's, she's answered the others very well and I'm happy to
support her, and mahalo for coming over.
MS. CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla, further questions?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No, just that, you know, Stacy had served on many boards and
commissions for this County and she's done a fantastic job. She was even Chairman for some of
the different commissions that she was appointed to. You know, as a former employee, you
know, she sets good examples not only for the workers but for the people in general on Molokai.
I, I remember one time, you know, we went there for a Public Utilities hearing and there were
many people from Honolulu, I, myself from Maui, and the people said that, you guys can ask
anything and everything but we still believe that woman. And, and, you know, and I still believe
in her. So, I'm happy to support her nomination. Thank you.
MS. CRIVELLO: Thank you, Joe.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Carroll, further questions?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: No further questions.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No, thank you, Chair. But, Stacy, thanks for coming. It's a pleasure to
see you.
MS. CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Cochran, anything else?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, thanks, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You pass. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Mr. Chairman, thank you very much. Stacy, good morning, and thank
you for coming over.
MS. CRIVELLO: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Mr. Chairman, for myself, Stacy is perhaps an excellent representative
of our community. This woman, that I'm sure you will appreciate, many times have taken the
right decision instead of the popular decision for issues affecting our community. You know,
just, just recently or currently she's the Chair of the Fire and Safety Commission as well. So,
she's represented our community in both County and State levels. And for myself, I have a, I
have a personal connection with Stacy. She ran against me in 2002 and I have the most utmost
respect for this woman. Her ability to communicate to the community, her wish to involve the
community in all issues relative to our community is, is of paramount importance to, to Stacy.
And I, again, I think, if we had to look at individuals from our island to represent Molokai on the
Charter Commission, which is a very important and crucial Commission to us because this
Commission will help set the course for the County for the next ten years, and Stacy, for me,
would be the perfect individual to represent us. I have no questions for Stacy. And again, thank
you for being here.
MS. CRIVELLO: Thank you, Chair Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Mahalo, Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. Mateo, for your words this morning. I have no
questions for the nominee I know of her. I know of her family. I know of her continuous
community participation, not only within Molokai, but on issues that have impacted us on Lanai
as well. So, I for one find Ms. Crivello to be an asset, not of Molokai, but an asset of this
County. So, I have no questions for her this morning.
Being no further questions, Members, I will excuse Ms. Crivello, and bring up the next nominee
But thank you so much for the effort to be here this morning, Ms. Crivello.
MS. CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: At this time, the Committee would request Yuki Lei Sugimura to please come
forward. Good morning, Yuki Lei, and please if you wish to share some opening thoughts with
the Committee please do so.
MS. SUGIMURA: Good morning, Chair Hokama, and Council Members. I also would like to
recognize in the audience some of the other Charter Commission nominees who are here to
support us. I appreciate that. I want to just start off to say I'm very excited to be here and last
night I, I didn't think I would react like this 'cause being in this Chamber is not unfamiliar to me.
But I had a hard time sleeping 'cause I was just excited just to be part of the process.
And I want to say that I put my name out there and applied to be on the Charter Commission
because, for myself personally, I do a lot of things in the community in many different capacities.
But I wanted to get to know the process and understand how important. . .I understand how
important it is, the work of the Council and the County government in terms of setting the course
for our future. And so, I thought being on the Charter Commission would be a good way to
understand the community more, understand what the needs are, and maybe have some input
with an open mind on the course of the County for the next ten years.
I am a mother first of all and I want to say that probably. . .and my son just went off to college so
it's freed up some of the time that I used to spend concentrating on Michael. So, I, I thought,
okay, now I can do something else and I think that this is something else. I would really
appreciate your appointing me to this Commission.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Ms. Baisa, as the district area person where Ms. Sugimura
lives, I give you your opportunity to speak first or provide questions first if you wish.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. Of course, Ms. Sugimura is not a stranger
to me. I don't know how many people in the room don't know her because she's a very public
figure and often seen in the thick of very successful events here on Maui.
MS. SUGIMURA: Thank you.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And so we all, you know, have had the opportunity to know you.
But, Yuki Lei, what do you hope to accomplish on the Commission? Do you have any particular
area of interest that we'll be looking at, that we might look at?
MS. SUGIMURA: I think that because this document is what I look at like a bible or the constitution
for us, I'm open to hear what is out there in the community, what the concerns are. And the
important part, I think, about being on this Commission from what I got from Mike Molina as I
talked to him about this is that we'll be able to go out and actually be in the community and hear
what they have to say, and take that information and then make some kind of consideration, you
know, for the future. So, I think, to me that's the most important thing. This document has a lot
that takes us through our every day of what, what the County does. But I want to hear what the
community has to say and that really is it. I think this document is a great document. It's taken
us through years of success in terms of what a great Maui Nui County we have. That, that's
basically what I want to do. I want to hear what the people say.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much. Chair, I'll defer to others because, I think, others
may have questions and if, if not I'll come back. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much. Mr. Carroll, questions for the nominee?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. Actually I, like most of us, have known the nominee for
a very long time and I can think of no questions that I could ask her that I don't already know the
answer. So, I will defer to the next Council Member.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much, Mr. Carroll.
MS. SUGIMURA: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla, questions for Ms. Sugimura?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No questions but just a comment. You know, after leaving the
County, you know, Ms. Sugimura had been busy working in the community doing different
projects and she does it well. I think everyone has been. . .had been a success. Currently, the
First Friday is really successful and happy to see that. And, Chairman, I, I don't have any
questions for Ms. Sugimura. Thank you.
MS. SUGIMURA: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Well like the others I've known Yuki Lei for
many, many years. I'm happy to see you here this morning and thank you for putting your name
out there. Like Mr. Carroll, I have no questions that I don't already have the answers for and
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Yuki Lei has been in...involved in so many things for so long and done them all so well that I
know she'll take this challenge on like she has so many others and she'll be a very participative
and effective member of the, of the, of the Charter Commission should she be approved. So,
thank you, Mr. Chair.
MS. SUGIMURA: Thanks for your confidence.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: And thank you, Yuki Lei.
MS. SUGIMURA: Thank you, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. White. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair. What else can we say? Everything has been
said. You know, I mean, like, like the rest I've known you many years, you've been active in the
nonprofits, political, business. There isn't an arena this young lady has not been a part of which
is, you know, sometimes good and sometimes not so good. But you bring, you know, a real
balanced approach and, I think, you'll give this County a real sense of connection between what
we've been, where we are, and where we need to go. And, I think, that's what you bring to the
table, that balance, and I'm very proud of that idea. I think you will do a very good job like all
the other ones that have come before you. I think your history, your demeanor, and as well as
your heart lies here in the County of Maui. And, I think, we could ask for no more. Thank you,
Mr. Chair. And mahalo, Yuki Lei.
MS. SUGIMURA: Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Mateo, questions?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Ms. Sugimura, good morning.
MS. SUGIMURA: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: We see a lot listed on your community section. Whenever we look at
the newspapers we see events to contact Yuki. We turn on the radio, it's events contact Yuki.
And you also have. . .you're also the proprietor of your own business. All of that included, can
you tell us how you will spend your time balancing your commitments versus this major
commitment on the Commission?
MS. SUGIMURA: Good question. I think that and I did think about this because you're right I do have
a pretty active calendar. And if you, if you know me, I live in my passions and my passions have
been my family and they still are. My family still is important but my family, community,
education, and culture and those are the, the things that I focus my life on. And my son, as I said,
went off to college and that freed up really a lot of my time because I used to spend a lot of time
at his school. Any time, any time that I could to make that institution better I was there hopefully
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volunteering and, you know, trying to, to make that, you know, a better place for education. So, I
hope that with my level of passion and, and, and interest in the way that I, you know, do my time
or my, you know, channel my time, that I will have control over putting this in place of some of
the, some of the time that I spent for, on my son's school really can now be, you know, geared
towards, towards this.
And I have to tell you that in order to even take on this nomination or application I did talk to my
family and they are supporting me 100 percent. I talked to my son. I talked to my husband. I
talked to my mom. I have a 91 year old mother that we care for or she cares for us but that's also
part of my life too. And, and just the full support from my family and, in fact, this morning I
called everybody to say, okay, 9 o'clock think of me 'cause I'm going to be, you know, really
nervous, and they're all like you'll do fine, you know, we're supporting you, and that's the kind,
that's the kind of life I have.
And so, to answer your question I hope to give this the 100 percent that I would with everything
else that I do. And, I think, we have a. . .we're going to have a, a large commission body and I'm
sure that we're going to talk about what works best in terms of time for meetings. And I expect
to do. . .I hope I, you know, get to go to every single community and hear what people have to
say. So, I'm expecting that and I'm expecting that to be a lot of night meetings and I look
forward to it actually.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you very much. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Yuki Lei, it's, it's a pleasure seeing you up
there. I was looking at your experience and I see that you have experience with the
Administration in the government. You have experience with the Council in the government.
And then, of course, knowing you from out, out and about, and all your events, it, it's just a
pleasure to see such a well-rounded individual. You already answered your. . .the question about
time commitment. The other one is again what, what is your philosophy should you be selected?
What will you use to serve on this board?
MS. SUGIMURA: I think the most important thing that is our duty is to listen to what the people have
to say. And, of course, all of us because, you know, our age we've had our own experiences and
I personally have interacted a lot with government on all the different levels of government from
Federal, State, County, and, and I have some preconceived notions, you know. But, I think, our
role is to listen and, and find out what the people are saying. You know, I, I especially. . .the last
time this Committee met, I'm sorry I wasn't here but I was on Molokai. And I was asked to
present and talk about fundraising and development to, to nonprofits. And I couldn't. . .I got the.
..I got a call from Staff to ask if I would come and appear before you on, I think, it was March
the 3 rd . Is March the 3 rd a Wednesday? And. . .but I had already committed in November to do
this presentation and speak before nonprofits.
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So, you know, I, I have a, I have a, I have a, I have a lot to say. I have a lot to learn but I must
say just being there on Molokai, Danny, your island, Stacy, what beautiful people. You know,
and they look at the world so differently than us here on Maui, just like how we think that we're
different than Oahu. But, I think, that's the kind of attitude that we have to go to. When we go
to Lanai, Lanai is special too. You know, I get, get to see all of this through my Festivals of
Aloha or Aloha Festivals experience and every place is special and has strong feelings about
their ohana, and their community. And, I think, it's our job as Commissioners to listen and to
make best decisions for everybody as best as we can.
And I, and I have to really commend all of you 'cause when I really thought a lot about this
Commission, your jobs as Council Members that's what you do every day. I mean everyday you
are, you know, the master of the word basically, which is the law and yet you have to take what
people feel, what they present, and figure out how does it fit in the. . .for the betterment of the
community and you also have to think about the budget. I think it's not only what people say
and how they feel, but how do you pay for this thing. And, and, I, I think so that's important as
Commissioners. I think it'll, you know. . .anyway that's a long answer.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you very much. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Couch. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And aloha, Yuki. I think I haven't had all the
past experiences as the rest of my colleagues with you, but I. . .we met, I think, Festivals of
Aloha on Lanai. And it was. . .I've heard of you, of course seen you so involved with many
things as your resume states. And I can just tell that, you know, you're, you're very
open-minded to listening. I think that's so important.
MS. SUGIMURA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So, I appreciate, that's refreshing to hear. In your application you
want to learn a deeper level of understanding the process in government and also how to, you
know, make Maui Nui a better place. Just curious if you had any top concerns where you feel,
you know, where improvement needs to be made, I guess, anything off the top of your head.
MS. SUGIMURA: You know, of course, I've been reading the paper and hearing about the concerns
that have already come through, term limit for the Council Members, you know, or for, for there
to be representation by district, you know, the way that we are now or for it to change and other
things. And I want to hear what people say, you know. I, I have a, I have an idea maybe about
term limits, two years for you, four for the Mayor. But I want to hear what people say. I, I think
that there's a reason that it was put in place that way and I want, I want to hear people think that
it should be different. So, so, in my, in my application I put that I wanted to have a deeper
understanding, understanding of government and that's because I've worked with government on
a, on another level but not really having to process and take in what people are saying and then
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coming out with something that would make a recommendation for the something as important
as this, so.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Great, thank you. I just wanna, yeah, commend you on wanting to
volunteer and get involved with this important Commission.
MS. SUGIMURA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you for being here.
MS. SUGIMURA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Baisa, any further questions you wish to ask Ms. Sugimura?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. And again, thank you, Yuki Lei, for -MS. SUGIMURA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --volunteering to take this on in your busy life. The fact that you're
willing to take on something of this proportion is impressive.
MS. SUGIMURA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: 'Cause I know that your business is very busy and you're successful and
you have a lot of commitments. But I also know that you honor those commitments and, I think,
that's what we're looking for is people who volunteer need to show up 'cause, you know, it's
really hard when you're not at the meetings, you miss a lot of the discussion and no matter how
hard you try to go back it's not the same.
I really liked what you said about looking at the financial consequences of the decisions. You
know, as we're talking about the General Plan that's come up several times already where people
have said are we thinking about the financial considerations. So, I'm really happy that you have
that business background so you'll consider that also when you make decisions. But
. . . (coughs). . . excuse me, I did wanna ask you one thing and that is in regards to politics. You
know, it's been really interesting to peruse the applications and try. . .I know that the Charter
requires that we have a balance and you do state very openly that you're a democrat. How do
you think that will affect your performance on the Commission in any way, if it does?
MS. SUGIMURA: You know, I don't think so. I think being a democrat for me has taken me on a
journey where I got to meet a lot of wonderful people. The first. . .and I've worked on a lot of
campaigns. The first campaign I worked on was through the encouragement of Pundy Yokouchi.
And I helped pass out, I remember 'cause we're Mild Yokouchi's friends, so we passed out these
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sewing kits at War Memorial Gym for Governor Burns. And through the lifetime, I've worked
on various campaigns and mostly all democrats or I must say all democrats. And now with the
Council being nonpartisan, in my mind, I kind of know who's a democrat and who's not a
democrat but it doesn't prevent me from, you know, doing anything with them. It
doesn't. . .there's no barriers, but it's just an ideal for me and it, it's been a journey. It's, it's been
a journey in my life because I've got to meet so many wonderful people. So, till this day I still
know people that I worked on with Governor Burn's campaign, so.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much for being so frank and honest about it. You know,
there's a lot of blanks or independence or whatever, but I really appreciate your forthrightness in,
in saying who you are and what your philosophy is and I'm really, really excited to have you on
the Commission. Thank you.
MS. SUGIMURA: Thank you, appreciate it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Ms. Baisa. Members, further questions for the nominee,
Yuki Lei Sugimura, to. . .for consideration to appointment to the Charter Commission? Having
none, we thank you for your presence -MS. SUGIMURA: Thank you everybody.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --and taking the time to share with us this morning. Members, the Chairman will
now take a short recess to be able to inform you of your options as we move toward decision
making on this matter. You will notice that in the revised in a. . .the revised draft resolution we
have provided for you a component of the resolution whereby there is a section of those
nominees you wish to approve as well as there is a component for nominees you wish to deny.
So, at this time I'm going to have a short recess to confer with Staff to be able to accurately
provide you with the options that we have before you. But I can tell you at this time the Chair
will not be recommending a at-large adoption of all nominees. Therefore, we shall be in recess
till 10:05. . . . (gavel).. .
RECESS: 9:53 a.m.
RECONVENE: 10:10 a.m.
CHAIR HOKAMA: . . .(gavel). . . The Policy Committee shall return to order. This is the meeting of
the 16 th of March 2011. Before you, Members, is Item Policy 2(3), Nominations to Boards,
Committees, and Commissions. You have received from Mayor Arakawa a communication
dated January 26, 2011, whereby he has submitted according to the Charter of the County of
Maui, Sections 14-3 and 13-2, as well as those components of Hawaii Revised Statutes,
Section 50-3 that are pertinent to this matter, 11 names for your consideration, for the Council to
consider appointment to the new Charter Commission.
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As you will note on the February 23, 2011 communication from the Department of Corporation
Counsel, you will see a attachment which is the draft resolution regarding the appointment of
members of the Charter Commission. Also attached to the draft resolution are three pages. One
is the list of nominees as presented by Mayor Arakawa, that is Exhibit "A". Exhibit "B" is
entitled "Approved Charter Commission Members". Now again, Committee Members, please
remember in, in your consideration that this is a recommendation to the Council from this
Committee. So, we will be recommending approval of those that will be placed on this list.
Also, we have an Exhibit "C", disapproving of a nominee to the Charter Commission.
I will also share with you at this time that from earlier comments, written comments from the
Department of Corporation Counsel, I will share with you that regarding a disapproval. If the
Council should disapprove of a nominee, the Council should expediently notify the Mayor of the
Charter Commission nominee's disapproval. The Mayor must expediently submit the name of
another nominee to the Council and the Council to expediently interview the nominee and
consider the nominee's approval or disapproval. A disapproval of which would repeat the same
process. So, I share that with you and that, that is the procedural that is before the Committee
and the Council to consider. It has occurred in the past. . .disapprovals. And should this
Committee recommend disapproval and move forward with Council's action then, as I stated,
then we shall notify the Mayor expediently of such disapproval and the Mayor shall expediently
submit a new nominee for consideration.
Any questions to the Chair regarding procedurally what is. . .has occurred or what will currently
take place? Okay, having none, Members, the Chair is open to motions to place names on
Exhibit "A", which is. . .excuse me Exhibit "B". Exhibit "A" is the list of nominees as presented
by the Mayor.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: How would you, how would you like to proceed with this? Do we
do it by as respect to the various areas, each area representative would have the chance to do
their area representative? Or, any of us can do anybody? Or, what is your preference,
Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: You know, I'm, I'm open to this morning because I will tell you that I am not at
this point willing to put forth a recommendation to approve all nominees.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, so saying that. . .without saying who I choose not to recommend forward, I
leave it up to you so you can make your own decisions and, and your own thoughts on who you
would wish to put forth on the list for approval. I will state--thank you--first that I would ask for
a motion for approving the nominees and then I would be open to amendments of specific names
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on the main motion to approve nominees or recommend approval of nominees as, as a procedural
way to get this job completed by this Committee this morning. I don't have a problem of asking
each Member from each specific district or region area to be able to speak regarding their
nominees coming from their specific district areas. But, again, because we represent the entire
County, Members, you can speak for any nominee of your choosing.
But I will take this time, as your Chairman, to say that I am in complete support of and will be
asking for your consideration regarding the nomination of Linda Kay Okamoto of Lanai. If I can
sit or stand in front of you this morning stating that she, I believe, has the qualifications. She has
provided the service to the community. She has provided a service to the County as many of the
other nominees have, and that I would be asking for your support because I also know that she
has the support of a great number of residents of Lanai also.
So, saying that, the Chair is open to questions or motions from the floor. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. It sounded like you were asking for a motion to
place all on the...
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, I just need a general motion to approve the nominees or let me see.. .
MS. NAKATA: Excuse me, Mr. Chair, are you looking for a general motion to first adopt the resolution
transmitted on February 23 rd?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Let me see procedurally.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I guess, my, my question is...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Procedurally that, yeah, the Staff's comment is the Chair takes. . .will share with
you that we need to have a motion to adopt the resolution and if you will look at the draft
resolution, Members, it's pretty general and basic. The meat of the resolution will be the exhibits
which will then have the names of those that we are forwarding for approval or and/or the names
of those that we will be recommending disapproval of.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Well, you know, my question was do -CHAIR HOKAMA: So, I would -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --does the first...
CHAIR HOKAMA: --be open to a motion to entertain for the adoption of the draft resolution.
Mr. Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Chair, I would move to adopt the proposed [sic] resolution entitled
"APPOINTMENT OF MEMBERS OF THE CHARTER COMMISSION".
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. The Chair recognizes a motion made by Mr. Carroll, seconded by
Ms. Baisa to recommend to Council a draft resolution entitled "APPOINTMENT OF
MEMBERS OF THE CHARTER COMMISSION". Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, and Chair, then I, I hope I'm doing this right. Then on your
behalf I would like to nominate Linda Kay Okamoto from the island of Lanai.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I, I would if...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Is that how you want to do it? I'm sorry, sir.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I'm open to that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Or, you could provide a motion of, of various nominees, you know, if you want to
present two names, three names, or, or whatever you wish. You can even forward the whole list
if you wish.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, Chair...
CHAIR HOKAMA: But I'm open, I guess, the easiest way is if we go by the districts then. We go
district. I think everybody's simpler and knows who comes from their general area. Staff?
MS. NAKATA: One consideration might be for a Member to make a motion to amend the resolution by
placing an individual's name on either Exhibit "B" or Exhibit "C".
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, and again, Members, as I believe there is no clock that if we do not take
action, the nominees do not automatically get approved. Correct? There must be a decision by
Council?
MS. NAKATA: Yes, pursuant to Corporation Counsel's response to the Committee that's correct.
There's no deadline for the Council to act on this.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, so, so, then with that in mind, Mr. Chair, I will start by
nominating to approve Charter Member Commission's Exhibit "B", Linda Kay Okamoto,
Wayne Hedani, and Frank De Rego, Jr.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, I have a motion to amend, let me get this correct, that the following names
shall be placed on Exhibit "B" for recommending approval to the Council, nominee
Linda Kay Okamoto, Mr. Wayne Hedani, and Mr. Frank De Rego, Jr. Is that correct,
Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That is correct, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Is there a second to the motion to amend?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a second from Ms. Cochran. Thank you very much. Mr. Victorino, as the
maker of the motion, you have the first opportunity to speak. Any comments?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well these three individuals, along, along with the others, you
know, I felt very comfortable and I would hope that these three members will be able to serve
this community as they have stated. And like some of them have said, set the parameters for the
future of our County. So, that's all I have to say, sir. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Okay, any further discussion? Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No, no, no, no discussion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any further discussion on the motion before, which is a motion to amend the main
the motion? Having none, all in favor of the motion to amend please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no". The motion passes with nine ayes.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and
White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

None.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
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ACTION: APPROVE amendment to the main motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair is open to further considerations. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I move for the nominees Artemio Baxa,
Dave DeLeon, and Joshua Stone to be placed on the list for Exhibit "B".
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I second the motion for discussion, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. I have a motion to amend made by Mr. White to place on Exhibit "B",
recommendation of approval for Mr. Baxa, Mr. DeLeon, and Mr. Stone, and it was seconded by
Mr. Victorino. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I think all three of these individuals from my
district bring different, different talents and different experiences to the Charter Commission.
And I think all three of them would be very, very good upstanding additions to this Commission
and bring a, a wide variety of, of perspectives that, I think, is very important for the Commission.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. As Mr. White said, we do need balance on this
Committee...Commission. I know most of these nominees personally and I must point out in my
opinion, Mr. DeLeon, contrary to some testimony, has put his heart and soul into this community.
And he is one of the very best nominees for this Commission. Indeed, the whole slate in my
opinion is a well-balanced group of individuals who will do their due diligence and for the. . .and
come up with a great product for the people of Maui. No matter what it looks like, I think, the
Administration, especially Mr. Molina, did a great job in presenting us with this slate. And so, I
would support the whole slate.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Further comments? Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I, too, will be in support of the motion. I
have listened very carefully to the discussion about the various nominees and, I think, that
balance is a good thing. And I'm sure that whether anybody cares to admit it or not, these people
are very involved in the community, the entire slate. They're knowledgeable people. They're
not living under a rock. They read the paper and they watch Akaku like everybody else and I'm
sure that they have some feelings about the issues before them. But I also trust that they have the
integrity to do the right thing. So, I'm very comfortable in supporting the entire slate. Thank
you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Further comments by the Members? Mr. Mateo?
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COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Chairman, thank you. Mr. Chair, I, I cannot support the, the motion on
the floor. I do have a concern with one individual on that list and it is Mr. DeLeon. And for me,
I, I know at your last Committee meeting on the 2 nd during the interview, Mr. DeLeon spoke of
being responsible. He spoke about the commitment to his community. He spoke about not
wanting to bring baggage to the Commission, and during the earlier Policy Committee meeting, I
think, what bothers me is reference, reference to individuals that could not speak English. This
community is based on a lot of immigrants. We are all immigrants to this island and for someone
to take exception to an individual who speaks with a dialect or with an accent bothered me. That
is baggage that I do not think is deserving on the Charter Commission. So, I do have difficulty
with that and unfortunately I will not be able to support the motion on the floor. Thank you,
Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr., Mr. Chair, can we call for separation if there is, you know,
like three, like in this case, three nominees, and one is seems to may have or may have concerns,
some Members may have concerns. Could we call for separation at that point?
CHAIR HOKAMA: You know, procedurally, it can. I, I need to consider if it regards a motion to
amend and then a request for a separation. I'm going to take a short recess to confer so that I can
get the...provide you with the right parliamentary procedural decision at this time. So, I'm
going to call a short recess. Five minutes, Members. . . . (gavel).. .
RECESS: 10:28 a.m.
RECONVENE: 10:32 a.m.

CHAIR HOKAMA: . . . (gavel). . . We shall reconvene this Policy Committee meeting. Thank you for
the recess, Members. The Chair's advice or direction to the Committee at this point in time is
one, first, to ask Mr. White to withdraw the motion to amend, and, second is the Chair's intention
so that it's easier for everyone and as well as the Staff, that the Chair would then go by individual
nominees, so that we can just focus on the, the person that is up before the Committee's
consideration. So, Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. With respect to all my colleagues, I will
withdraw the motion of the three individuals I listed.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much. The Chair accepts that withdrawal. So, Members,
currently what you do have before is a motion as amended. We have already three names that we
have placed on Exhibit "B", those are Linda Kay Okamoto of Lanai, Mr. Wayne Hedani, and
Mr. Frank De Rego, Jr.
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Okay, so next on the list, the Chair is open for a motion to amend to place on Exhibit "B", a
motion to move forward the name of Stephanie Stacy Crivello. Mr. Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I move that the name of
Stephanie Stacy Crivello be added on to Exhibit "B", the Approved Charter Commission
Member list.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion to amend made by Mr. Mateo, seconded by Mr. Victorino, to place
and forward the name of Stephanie Stacy Crivello to Exhibit "B" on the list that recommends
approval to the Charter Commission. We are under discussion. Mr. Mateo, any comments?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Other than Ms. Crivello is definitely a true
representative of our island and I'm sure she will represent not only Molokai, but all of the
County fairly and equitably. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, I also will be supporting Ms. Crivello for the Charter
Commission. I, I think she's an independent person, not afraid to speak up, and, and that, that is
the type of people that we want on the Charter Commission so that there's no one driving force
trying to push agendas. So, I'm going to be supporting Ms. Crivello. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Any further discussion, Members? If not, all in favor of the motion
please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no". Motion is carried with nine ayes. So we'll add Ms. Crivello to
Exhibit "B".
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VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and
White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

None.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE amendment to the main motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Currently you also have again, Members, is a motion to amend. The Chair is now
open to a motion to amend to place on Exhibit "B" the nominee of Judge Artemio Baxa.
Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I move that the name of Artemio Baxa be moved
to Exhibit "B".
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I second the motion, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion to amend made by Mr. White, seconded by Mr. Victorino, to
forward the name of Artemio Baxa to Exhibit "B". We are under discussion. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. You know, Artemio Baxa is one of the elder
statesmen of Maui County and with his judicial background and having spent so many of his
years working for Maui County and doing the people's work, I feel that he brings a balance and a
strength of character that the Charter Commission will be well served by.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And I also can support this nomination. Judge Baxa has been a
outstanding citizen in our community for many, many years, not only in the judicial area, but
also as a community member. He's participated and assisted this County in many areas
throughout the years I've known him and I can see where he would bring a real good perspective
to the table. So, I'm very, very, very supportive of this nominee Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Okay, we've got more Members that want to participate
in this motion. So, I'll go to the lady, Ms. Baisa first.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I could stand in line to support
Judge Baxa. I've known Mr. Baxa from my very, very early days at MEO in 1969, long before
Mr. Baxa ever became a lawyer, he worked at MEO, and I've always admired him. He's an
incredibly dedicated person and, I think, he brings to the, to the Commission a lot of history, a lot
of fairness, also a lot of knowledge. And, I think, it won't hurt to have a legal mind present. So,
I think, that we're very lucky to have him. . .support him 100 percent.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. I, too, will be supporting Judge Baxa's nomination.
He has extensively been involved in a lot of community organizations especially the Filipino
community. He represents them well and, I think, we need that diversity having many
immigrants living on this island. So, I'll be supporting Mr. Baxa's nomination. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Any further discussion? Mr. Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I, too, want to weigh in and support
Mr. Baxa. I believe he, he will bring the grassroots concept to the entire Commission because
that has been his forte, the ability to work with the grassroots, inform, advise, and work with.
So, he brings a real unique quality to the, to the group. And I, at this time I'm glad to be able to
support Mr. Baxa's nomination.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. And I, too, will as I mentioned before am
supporting everybody, but Mr. Baxa will bring a very good balance and mentality already as
having been a judge to be able to see both sides and weigh everything very carefully.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much. Any further discussion? Having none, all in favor of
the motion please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no". Motion is carried with nine ayes. We shall add Mr. Baxa's
name on the Exhibit "B".
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VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and
White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

None.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE amendment to the main motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The next, the Chair is open to a motion to amend to place on Exhibit "B" the name
of Yuki Lei Sugimura.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much. I'm very proud to make that motion, sir, to
amend...to place exhibit. . .on Exhibit "B" the name of Yuki Lei Sugimura.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. We have a motion made by Ms. Baisa, seconded by Mr. Victorino, to
place the name of Yuki Lei Sugimura on Exhibit "B". Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. Again, Ms. Sugimura will definitely be a
great addition to this Commission and we're very fortunate to have her volunteering. So, I am in
strong support of her. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Is there further discussion on the motion to amend?
Mr. Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Chairman. I, too, will be supporting the nomination of
Yuki Lei Sugimura. I think, you know, she brings a whole fresh approach and I look forward to,
you know, listening to their proceedings and watching the involvement of Yuki as, as she
immerse herself into the, the changes for the Charter. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much, Mr. Mateo. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I quickly will weigh in also my support. I think, as it was stated
earlier, Yuki Lei is going to bring a terrific balance between government, private, public,
nonprofit. I mean, this lady has had her finger in the pies of this community for a long, long
time. And she doesn't look a day over 17, but that's another story. But, really, this is a young
lady that, I think, is going to be bring a real good perspective along with all the others, but this
one in particular because of her extensive background. So, I wish her well and I thank you very
much, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. In the last several weeks people have been
concerned about me wearing two hats. I support Yuki Lei because I know she's got a closet full
of hats and that's the kind of perspective we're going to need on the Charter Commission. Thank
you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. I will be supporting this nominee to the Charter
Commission. After hearing her speak, I, I know she can act as an individual providing the
Committee with her comments and we need that type of people that can provide comments to the
Commission. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Any further discussion? Mr. Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: I support the motion. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Carroll. Any further questions or comments before the Chair calls
for the vote? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no". Motion is carried with nine ayes. We shall place
Ms. Sugimura's name on Exhibit "B" for Council's consideration.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and
White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

None.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE amendment to the main motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair now will be looking for a motion to amend to place the name of
Flo Wiger on Exhibit "B".
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair, I move that we add to the Exhibit "B" the name of
Flo Wiger.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. I have a motion made by Mr. Victorino, seconded by Mr. Couch,
to forward the name of Flo Wiger to Exhibit "B". Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I will yield to the West Maui representative in this, in this area. I
will let her have the first opportunity, please.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Cochran, if you wish, you're more than happy to provide us with your
comments.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Mr. Victorino and Chair. It was my first opportunity
actually to meet Ms. Wiger the other day during the questioning and I was quite impressed. So, I
will be in favor of approving Ms. Wiger to the Commission. Mahalo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Further discussion on the motion? Mr. Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Chair, initially I had, I had some
concerns regarding Ms. Wiger's nomination. When I looked at minutes from prior meetings
versus the meeting you had on the second, I guess revelation occurred because a real strong
position regarding district voting in the earlier Policy meetings versus changes now allows me to
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look closer at Ms. Wiggins. . .Wiger, excuse me. And my concerns. . .I, I had the opportunity of
talking to her over the rail and she addressed some of my concerns. The fact that she is a tribal
person and the fact that she now understands or sees a concern for both Molokai and Lanai and
separated from this island Maui gives me a lot more comfort knowing that somebody is going to
be objective enough. And I take her word and her objectivity in being able to support her
nomination to the Charter Commission. And I definitely. . .I'm still concerned about some of the
issues that she has brought up and I will hold her accountable to her word. And, Mr. Chairman,
I, at this point, will support Ms. Wiger.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chairman, real quickly. I, too, had my reservations in
the initial stages because of her stance in certain areas. But in listening to her, in doing some
research and talking to people who have worked with her down at the college and, and, and other
areas, I have become at least able to support and say now is the time to walk the walk. Okay,
you said what you said, it's public. Now, I'm going to watch you fulfill it. The objectivity, as
you have stated you can be, is something I'm going to be watching for. So, I can support
Ms. Wiger. I wish her nothing but success like with the rest of them. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I'm going to be supporting the
nomination of Flo Wiger. I understand that she is a woman who speaks her mind but I also have
had the opportunity to work with her. I've served with her on the then Provost Council at MCC
and got to know her from that aspect. And I've known her for a long time and I find her to be an
open person. And, of course, I believe in diversity. One of the reasons I like this slate is because
it is diverse and, I think, it will promote a lot of healthy discussion and, you know, that's, I think,
makes groups successful when there is diverse opinions. So, I will be supporting her
nomination.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. I, too, will be supporting Ms. Wiger. I just
wanted to say that her stance on the issue of district voting is well published, well noticed, and
she made her comments here. Just remind our Members that there are two members on this
Committee that we have already put on the "B" list who have taken public stances against district
voting. So, we need the balance. And so, while there are those that are against it and then there
are those that are for it, we just got to make sure that everybody has an open mind.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Couch. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. We sure benefit by having not only women
speaking their minds but also men. And we certainly have, I mean, Flo is certainly not the only
woman in this Chamber at the moment that speaks her mind. And, I think, that's very healthy.
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And, I think, it's important that we look towards forming a Commission that has balance, has
people who are willing to speak their minds, people that come from different experiences, and
different. . . and have different perspectives as a result of that. So, I will wholeheartedly support
the nomination of Flo Wiger. She brings with her an extensive amount of experience throughout
the County and I wholeheartedly support her nomination. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. White. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman. I, I'll, I, too, will support the nominee
She gave us really good comments when she came the first time and when she made the
commitment to us in regards to speaking with individuals that were affected. . .the possibility of
district voting. You know, I take that as wholeheartedly that the comments that she made in
regards to that. She did her, her homework. So, I'm supporting the nominee
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Further discussion, Members, on the motion to amend?
Having none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Oppose say "no". Motion is carried with nine ayes. We shall place the name of
Flo Wiger on Exhibit "B".

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and
White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

None.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE amendment to the main motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair will now be open to a motion to amend to place the name of
Clifford Hashimoto on Exhibit "B". Mr. Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. I move to move, move to have Clifford Hashimoto
moved to Exhibit "B".
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. I have a motion made by Mr. Carroll, seconded by Ms. Baisa, to place
the name of Clifford Hashimoto on Exhibit "B". Mr. Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. I've known the applicant for a very long time. He's
been very active in a number of community groups and nonprofits and just been very involved in
a lot of the facets of Maui, Molokai, and Lanai, and Kahoolawe. And, I think, he will be a great
asset to this Committee because of all of his contacts and all of the people that will feel
comfortable talking to him. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Further discussion on the motion to amend? Having none,
all in favor of the motion please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Oppose say "no". Motion is carried with nine ayes. The name of
Frank De Rego...excuse me, Clifford Hashimoto shall be placed on Exhibit "B".

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and
White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

None.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE amendment to the main motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair is now open to a motion to amend to place the name of Susan Moikeha
on Exhibit "B". Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, I move to place Susan Moikeha on Exhibit "B".
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion to amend made by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino, to place
the name of Susan Moikeha on Exhibit "B". Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I've known Susan for a long time even though
it lists on her application that she now lives in Kula. She's been a resident of Kihei for a very
long time and has served Kihei well on the Planning Commission and other commissions. So, I
wholeheartedly endorse her nomination.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I've gotten to know Ms. Moikeha by
watching her on the Planning Commission, but I also had the opportunity to spend a great deal of
time with her on the GPAC. I observed her at work and I observed how she contributes, studies,
does her homework, and is very. . .a very important part of the group. So, I'm very excited to
support her nomination.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Further discussion? Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And I also can support Ms. Moikeha. She's
impressed me through the years, both on the Planning Commission and on the GPAC, and her
ability to come here and testify amongst this group in this Council about many issues that
involve our community especially affordable housing. So, I think, she brings a great perspective
and I look forward to seeing her do her job. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Further discussion, Members, on the motion to amend?
Having none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Oppose say "no". The motion is carried with nine ayes. We shall place the name
Susan Moikeha on Exhibit "B".
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VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and
White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

None.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE amendment to the main motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: There is two more nominees before, before you. The first name, the Chair is open
to a motion to amend regarding the name of Joshua Stone. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I move that nominee Joshua Stone be moved to
Exhibit "B".
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion made by Mr. White, seconded by Mr. Victorino, to place the name
of Joshua Stone on Exhibit "B". Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Mr. Stone brings a wide business knowledge to
the Commission. He's very active in his community and has been very active in a number of
different sporting activities on the North Shore. He's a water person and very involved in the
land as well and he'll bring a, a great perspective to the Commission. Mahalo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair. And I, too, was very impressed with Mr. Stone.
He brings a young business minds. . .businessman's perspective to the table. I think that's
something that we continue as we talk about balance we really need. And he's one of those
young men that's speaks his mind and will be giving his input. So, I think, he'll bring great
dynamics to the, to the Commission. So, I can support Mr. Stone and wish him like how I've
done for the others, a lot of success.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Couch?
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. I mentioned at the beginning of this that I
know most of these nominees personally. This is one I don't know personally and having looked
at his resume and listened to him when he came here before, I can say I am wholeheartedly
endorse him as well, besides he makes good pizza.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We shall not make advertisements for personal or private businesses. Mr.,
Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. Hats off to the process because like
Member Couch this was one of the people that I had requested to see because I really don't
know. . .I don't know Mr. Stone personally and really didn't have an opportunity to get to know
him before this. And so during the process, looking at his application, and having the interview
with him, helped me convince. . .it helped convince me that, I think, he will be a very valuable
addition to the group. He brings a young perspective. He's a Kamehameha School graduate and
obviously a very successful businessman. And, I think, again in the interest of diversity and
somebody who gets involved because I'm very concerned about developing future leaders, I'm,
I'm excited to have him. I'll support his nomination.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion, Members? The Chair will not be supporting the
motion. Mine is basically, and again, I don't know Mr. Stone either. But I can tell you for me
the first nine names that have gone forward I feel has been a great geographical balance of our
County. I for one feel that if there's any component of this County geographically that should be
given the consideration of having additional members is from the Central region of this island.
And, therefore, mine is not based on the individual, but how I view geographical representation
in my view. And so, the Chair is going to be voting no.
Is there further discussion? If not, all in favor of the motion please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no". The motion passes with eight ayes and one no. The Chairman
votes no on the motion. The motion to amend does go forward and the name of Joshua Stone
shall be placed on Exhibit "B".
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VOTE:

AYES:

Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers Baisa, Cochran,
Couch, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.

NOES:

Chair Hokama.

EXC.:

None.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE amendment to the main motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have one last name The name is Mr. Dave DeLeon. The Chair is open to a
motion to amend. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Mr. Chair, I move that the name of, of nominee Dave DeLeon be moved
to Exhibit "B".
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: There is a motion made by Mr. White, seconded by Mr. Couch, to place the name
of Dave DeLeon on Exhibit "B". Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I realize that there are Members who disagree
with Mr. DeLeon's stance on district voting. I happen to disagree with it myself, but I've known
Mr. DeLeon for many years. And I know him to be a balanced thinker and a person who has
been involved in many facets of our community, and he brings a perspective in district voting
that many of us disagree with. But at the same time he brings perspectives that, I believe, will be
very helpful to the process that the Commission will be going through. So, I will wholeheartedly
support Mr. DeLeon even though I don't agree with all of his, all of his perspectives. Mahalo,
Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. White. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. As I said before, I think, Dave DeLeon has
put his heart and soul into this community and the, the language reference that was spoken about,
in my mind, was a thing in comparison, not derogatory. His, his wife speaks Japanese as her
native language and most of the time. And, and, you know, to say that he was being derogatory
on a, on a issue of language just doesn't ring true with me. And as I said I've worked with the
gentleman for a long time and, and I don't agree with a lot of his stances at times. So, but I
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know him to be very fair and very open to all sides. So, I will be supporting wholeheartedly
Mr. DeLeon's nomination.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I, too, will be supporting Mr. DeLeon.
I've had the opportunity to get to know him quite well and to work with him on some very
important pieces of controversial legislation. And I have found him to be very helpful in trying
to help find compromise language and I haven't always agreed with his position, but I've always
found him to have a level head and to be positively contributing to whatever is being. . .what,
what the group is trying to get to. So, with his experience in government and with the Sunshine
light that will be shining on this group, I'm very excited to have him as a member. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Any further discussion? Mr. Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. And once again, I will not be supporting the
motion on the floor. As, as Mr. Couch mentioned, you know, it's more than just a comparison.
It's the recognition of an impediment, you know, to use as, as a comparison and that's not right,
that's not fair. And because we are a community of immigrants I just have a difficult time in
being able to support somebody who recognizes impediments as a barrier that restricts. So, with
that, Mr. Chairman, I'm just not going to support this nominee Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Is there any further discussion? Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman. And thank you for your comments
earlier in regards to, you know, adding another person for the Wailuku-Kahului area. You know,
I thought long and hard about it and when I look at the names that, that's placed before us, I, I
think, the names of Okamoto and Crivello are the only ones that probably don't know much
about Maui or they probably do. But looking at the names that are placed other than both
Ms. Okamoto and Crivello, I think, they represent a good perspective in regards to what is
needed, you know, and, and they can represent the island of Maui in making decisions that may
become and hard decisions that may surface during their meetings. So, I feel comfortable with
all of the nominees that are placed because, again, it creates a balance, you know, and, and you
need that balance in the Commission. And again, you know, all of these individuals that are
noted are all respected individuals and speak their minds. So, I'm comfortable with the slate
that's being presented to us and I'll be supporting Mr. DeLeon on, on his nomination. Thank
you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much. Mr., Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair. And I, too, had the same concern as far as, you
know, what you brought up earlier and you have an area Mr. Pontanilla and I that has almost onethird of the entire County population that resides in what we call the Central area. And, you
know, it's difficult to, you know, talk about representation. Well on this Council we all have one
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from each district anyhow. So, you know, it's, it's a challenge and I agree with you but, I guess,
just the way it is, is the way it is. Mr. DeLeon, in my mind, has answered a lot of the questions,
has shown me or at least attempted to show us that he will be fair and open. Yes, everyone of us
have our stance, Mr. Chair, you and I both know that, but like I said to the others, you know, I
want you to do a good job and I would hope by giving you this opportunity you will walk the
walk. You will provide the people of Maui County the services they deserve and will come up
with ideas and solutions to some of our questions. So, with that, I will support Mr. DeLeon and
wish him nothing but success like I have with the others. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. I feel the same sentiments as our Chair Mateo on
this nominee I kind of have concerns about this person to be neutral and open and, you know,
being unbiased, I suppose. I was not convinced during the interview process and, you know, I
felt I was. . .I guess on a personal level unfairly treated and with that it kind of showed me his
character at that point. And so, I gotta say I cannot support this. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Mr. Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. It's always difficult when we have controversy about an
applicant and what people have heard and what they might have said. And we all have faults, all
of us that are married know that we have faults, it has been pointed out to us.
ALL: . . .(Laughter). . .
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Carroll, let me just please -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Stay on the subject.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --cautious all the Members, you know, we shall not bring up status of, marital
status in the, in the meeting please.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: May I ask you forgiveness. And Mr. DeLeon, certainly he has said things at
different times in his position and that I disagree with. But overall, after I gave it much thought,
and I had people come and see me with their concerns with him, and their concerns for him.
And, I think, his positive. . .the positive things about him and his actions over the years that I
know of and having worked with him, of course, when I was on the Council before and he was
with the Administration, and with the Lingle Administration also, I found him to be very open
and easy to work with. And, I think, he will be an asset and I will be supporting this, moving
him to the "B" column. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. Carroll. Is there any further comments or questions?
The Chair will just inform the Committee that I will be voting no and as I stated on the previous
motion to amend, my reason is the same. I believe geographically that Central Maui should
-38-

POLICY COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
March 16, 2011

be. . .have better representation on this Commission, but that's my point of view. So, if there
being no further discussion on the motion to amend, all in favor of the motion please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no".
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The motion, as the Chair understands, is we have six ayes, three noes,
Ms. Cochran, Mr. Mateo, and the Chairman. The motion does pass. So, now, Members, and so
Mr. DeLeon's name will, will be placed on Exhibit "B".

VOTE:

AYES:

Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers Baisa, Couch,
Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.

NOES:

Chair Hokama, and Councilmembers Cochran and Mateo.

EXC.:

None.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE amendment to the main motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And now we have a motion, as amended, and I believe there's nothing further to
add because there's no other nominees that are before you. The Chair is open to discussion on
the main motion, as amended, which includes, Members, for your understanding Exhibit "A",
which listed all the names of the nominees that Mayor Arakawa has presented. Exhibit "B"
contains all of the names we wish to forward to Council recommending approval. And
Exhibit "C", which has no names was the list. . .proposed exhibit for any name that was being
recommended for disapproval.
Members, also in the motion if there be, unless there's an objection, I would also ask that there
be a filing of all attached communications as it relates to this specific Policy Committee item.
Any objections to the Chair's...
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, so, we shall incorporate in the motion, as amended, the filing of all pertinent
documents attached to Item Policy 2(3), Nominations to Boards, Committees, and Commissions.
We're under discussion on the main motion as amended. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair, first of all I'd like to say that we've gone through a real, I
think, fair process and I want to thank you for your leadership. First of all, you've given us an
opportunity to not only meet with the candidates, to speak our mind, to review their, their, their
applications, and you've done it in a very fair and what I call a professional manner. So, I want
to thank you first of all for your leadership in this area.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Secondly, I think, everyone, even though I and some in this room
have our, our doubts about certain members that are, are going to be appointed to this
Commission, we believe, at least, or I shouldn't say we, I believe, that each one of them brings a
different perspective, a well-rounded fair approach and, I think, in the bottom on the bottom line
is they all care about this community, the County of Maui. And, I think, they'll do a great job for
Maui Nui. I think they. . .you cannot ask for a more diverse group, balance, females, males,
business, government, nonprofit, I mean, you name it, we've got a piece of somebody
somewhere in this whole equation. And so, the community can rest assured that we have a very
diverse, equitable, and I can hopefully, a fair Commission. Not to say the others in the past have
not. I think each one brought a different perspective.
So, this group of young men and young women will do Maui County a great service. And I just,
again, remind them all that just like what we do here every day, the impact is long-term. It's not
just tomorrow, it's not just next month, it's not just next year, it's long-term. So, I want to wish
them success as I've said all day and I will be watching with great anticipation for some great
work from this group of people. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman. You know, I, too, echo the same
sentiments as my colleague, but I, I just want to say that I recognize the work of the
Administration, especially Mr. Molina, because selecting people is not very easy. And, and I
want to commend Mr. Molina for the presentation of the people that had come before us to be on
the Charter Commission. So, Mr. Molina, thank you very much. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your thoughts, Mr. Pontanilla. And I would be remiss as your
Chairman if I. . .and I apologize to Mr. Molina for not recognizing him earlier. So, Mr. Molina,
thank you for your presence this morning -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: He wore a tie, that's why.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: --as, as well as also thank you very much for the manner that you've conducted the
recommendations of nominations forwarded to the Committee. So, we appreciate your
participation and, and hard work with the Committee. Thank you so much.
MR. MOLINA: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We are still under discussion on the motion to amend. Further discussion,
Members? Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you very much, Chair. Final word, I, too, would like to
commend our former colleague, Mr. Molina, for his efforts. I think that your Council experience
has stood you well in what you've put before us. And I'm very excited. I think we have a great
group of people and I'm looking forward to good outcomes. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Any further discussion? Having none, the Chair will just give some
quick closing comments before I ask for the vote.
Members, I've heard you speak about and I've heard the nominees speak about balance and, I
think, that it is a critical word that should be foremost in their minds, but I would also wish to
advise and caution the perspective Commission members that this is not about one issue or two
issues. This is about a complete document that is basically the Constitution of this County and
that part of your efforts when you go out to the community is, of course, first to listen, but I
would also hope that you would go out and also share information of components of the
government that is of this County and what is their roles, what are their responsibilities, what are
their costs.
And I would ask the Commission to also utilize those that have been or are in government to get
another perspective so that you can share with the rest of the community and residents of our
unique regions because each region is impacted slightly differently by each department because
we basically run three governments, one on Molokai, one on Lanai, and of course the big one on
Maui island. So, I would hope they would seek comment and get advice from, you know, we
have four former mayors. So, I would hope they would go and see Mr. Cravalho to get an
understanding of the transition from a board of supervisory form of government to a charter form
that created the mayorship and the council. I would ask for comments from Mayor Apana or
Tavares and, of course, Mayor Arakawa. We have great mayors and former mayors that can give
some insight on the workings from an administrative point of view.
There may be some suggestions that I hope they would look at particularly in additional
confirmation powers over key departments, such as Finance, Planning, Public Works. Our sister
county, the City and County of Honolulu, basically confirms every single departmental person.
But for this County we know the role that the Finance Director plays as the third in line to the
Mayor. Should anything happen to the Mayor or the Managing Director, the Finance Director is
entrusted by the Charter to be then the Acting Mayor. So, I believe, these are things that also
needs to be part of the big picture review by the Commission members.
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They also need to be focused regarding the financial impacts of their proposals and ask for
financial analysis regarding their proposals. But I also wish to share with the
Commission. . .potential Commissioners that as we have said in the past, if it's not broken why
fix it. So, there are parts of the Charter I would say does not need to be fixed. I don't think it's
broken. There's other areas I wish you would review, but please remember this document needs
to be able to respond to any situation that occurs in this County and that is why we have
authority in the Charter to create emergency fund accounts. We have abilities to perform any
emergencies by telephone to execute such emergency powers. But I would hope, and one thing
if anything the Commission does for our people, is to also share information of what their
government performs on their behalf, so that they can then in return give the Commissioners
good testimony and good comments on how they wish to see revisions, if any, be brought
forward back to Council and as well as to be placed on a potential ballot in the next general
election.
So sharing that, Members, if there is no one else that wishes to give comment, the Chair will be
asking for the vote. All in favor of the motion, as amended, please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: All those opposed please say "no". The Chair is happy to announce that the
motion, as amended, moves forward with a 9-0 vote. Policy Item 2(3) is completed for this
Committee's business today. Let us move on.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and
White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

None.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommendation ADOPTION of resolution entitled "APPOINTMENT OF
MEMBERS OF THE CHARTER COMMISSION".
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ITEM NO. 2(7): NOMINATIONS TO BOARDS, COMMITTEES, AND COMMISSIONS (MAUI
REDEVELOPMENT AGENCY) (C.C. No. 11-31)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, we have a tight thing. . .so quickly the key thing that, and I hope the
Commissioners pay attention to what we're gonna go through partially, is the claims and
settlements of what comes against the County and its impacts.
Our next is Policy 2(7), Members. This is a communication dated March 4, 2011, from the
Mayor, that has transmitted a draft resolution entitled "APPOINTMENT OF A MEMBER TO
THE MAUI REDEVELOPMENT AGENCY FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI". In it the Mayor
has recommended for your consideration the appointment of Mr. Bill Mitchell to the Maui
Redevelopment Agency for a term to expire on March 31, 2016. At this time, the Chair would
like to ask Mr. Molina, representing the Mayor, if he has any comments as well as anything that
he may wish to clarify for the Committee's benefit. Mr. Molina?
MR. MOLINA: Okay, thank you very much, Mr. Chairman, and good morning, Members. And first of
all, I'd like to thank you all for all of your hard work and action that you took with the previous
item. And on behalf of Mayor Arakawa, we thank you very much, and it's somewhat nice to be
back in these Chambers although I'm now sitting on the other side. But anyway, it's good to be
back.
As it relates to Policy Item 2(7) on the appointment of Bill Mitchell to the Maui Redevelopment
Agency, he would be. . .this would be for a five year term and he is filling in the term of
Ray Phillips whose term will be expiring at this point. And if you have any additional questions
with regards to his background, I think, all of it is listed on his application that's in your binder.
Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. Molina. And also for the Committee's information,
your Chairman did have a face-to-face interview with Mr. Mitchell and I will be happy to
respond if there are any questions that are addressed to the Chair. Members, questions or
comments to either Mr. Molina or myself regarding the nomination of Mr. Bill Mitchell to the
Maui Redevelopment Agency?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, recommendation, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, having none, as your Chair, and having again interviewed him and had a
chance to have a face-to-face, I'm happy to recommend a motion to approve the nomination of
Mr. Bill Mitchell as a member of the Maui Redevelopment Agency for a term expiring
March 31, 2016. Mr. Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Move to move the motion forward.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I second the motion, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. We have a motion made by Mr. Carroll, seconded by Mr. Victorino, to
recommend to the Council and adopt. . .and to also recommend adoption of the resolution
entitled "APPOINTMENT OF A MEMBER TO THE MAUI REDEVELOPMENT AGENCY
FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI". And of course, the nominee is Mr. Bill Mitchell.
MS. NAKATA: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
MS. NAKATA: So, this would be to place Mr. Mitchell's name on Exhibit "B" to the resolution as was
done previously?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for that. The Chair is now, excuse me, my, my apologies to you. So,
looking at the next item already. Mr. Carroll, the Chair is open to a motion to amend to place the
name of Mr. Bill Mitchell on Exhibit "B", please.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. The, the Chair has a motion to amend to place the name of
Bill Mitchell on Exhibit "B" of the. . .which is attached to the proposed resolution made by
Mr. Carroll, seconded by Mr. Victorino. Discussion on the motion to amend?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: No discussion.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Real quickly, I know you've met with Mr. Mitchell. I know of
him and, I think, he brings a lot of background that will be a great assistance to the Maui
Redevelopment Agency. As you well know, this agency was enacted many years ago to help
Wailuku in its challenge to move into what we call a new era. And, I think, Mr. Mitchell will
help, help in this area tremendously. So, I look forward to watching and hearing what he brings
to the table with the Maui Redevelopment Agency. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much. Just as a quick clarification, in Wailuku Town there
are two Bill Mitchells. So, just as you know, one is a physician at Maui Medical Center and the
other one is a planner, landscape architect. The Bill Mitchell that is before you this morning,
Members, is the landscape, is the planner or landscape architect, not the physician. So just to
make it clear in case you were wondering which Bill Mitchell it is. It is the
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Mitchell. . .Bill Mitchell that has come before you possibly in the past regarding items. So, he's
a landscape architect and planner. Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. Just curious, is there any conflict of interest that
could possibly happen with this, you know, as a planner and then as in, you know, considering
development, ideas, or situations within the Wailuku? Is there, I don't know.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You know, we had a discussion, Ms. Cochran, and I can tell you that Mr. Mitchell
is aware of, of, of ethical conduct issues and standards. And, of course, if need be he's more than
happy to go and get a Board of Ethics consideration. But he's well aware that if he does have
clients that are part of the MRA's potential agendized items or, or issues that will become before
the agency, he's well aware of his potential need to disclose, of course, first, and, and also to
abstain to avoid any conflicts of interest.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, good. Thank you. I'm glad that was discussed. Thank you,
Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you, Ms. Cochran, for the question. Any further questions or
discussion on the motion to amend, Members? Having none, all in favor please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no". Motion is carried.

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and
White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

None.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE amendment to the main motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And again, Members, my apologies. If there's no objections, the Chair would also
like to ask that if anything attached to this item should be filed regarding the communications
that, that also be included in the motion.
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COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. We are back to the main motion as amended. Any further
discussion? If not, all in favor of the motion, as amended, please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no". Motion is carried with nine and ayes and no noes. Thank you
very much, Members.

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and
White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

None.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of resolution.
CHAIR HOKAMA: If there's no request for a short break, I want to dive right into litigation matters,
Members.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Dive.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Dive.

ITEM NO. 1(2): LITIGATION MATTERS (SETTLEMENT AUTHORIZATION: MICHAEL
MAGLIATO, INDIVIDUALLY AND AS SPECIAL ADMINISTRATOR OF THE ESTATE OF
KEONE ANTHONY MAGLIATO V. FORREST TANIGUCHI, ET AL.;
CIVIL NO. 09-1-0043(3)) (C.C. No. 11-30)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, let us bring forward Policy Item 1(2) under the heading of Litigation
Matters. We have a settlement authorization: Michael Magliato, Individually and as Special
Administrator of the Estate of Keone Anthony Magliato v. Forrest Taniguchi, et al.,
Civil No. 09-1-0043(3).
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This morning representing the Department of Corporation Counsel, we have Counselor
Moana Lutey that will be giving you some, some comments and if need be we shall consider
entering executive session regarding this ongoing case. Ms. Lutey?
MS. LUTEY: Thank you. Good morning.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning.
MS. LUTEY: Now this matter we previously discussed as a body on February 16 th , so I'm just going to
give you a really brief summary to refresh your memory. In this matter Keone Magliato was
17 years old on October 27, 2008, when his motorcycle collided into a vehicle at the intersection
of Kauhikoa and Kauhikoalani in Haiku. Mr. Magliato died as result of his injuries. This case is
in active litigation. I am here to discuss settlement, so I am requesting executive session to
discuss this matter further.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much. Are there any questions you wish to ask Ms. Lutey in
open session? Okay, having none, at the appropriate time the Chair will take a motion for
executive session on this matter. Therefore, if no objections, I'll move this toward the end of
calendar.

ITEM NO. 1(7): LITIGATION MATTERS (STATUS: THE COUNTY OF MAUI V. MERRILL LYNCH,
PIERCE, FENNER & SMITH INCORPORATED; FINANCIAL INDUSTRY REGULATORY
AUTHORITY DISPUTE RESOLUTION ARBITRATION NO. 10-00687) (C.C. No. 11-30)

CHAIR HOKAMA: I want to bring up next for open session Policy Item 1(7) under Litigation Matters.
This is a status report on The County of Maui v. Merrill Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & Smith
Incorporated, Financial Industry Regulatory Authority Dispute Resolution Arbitration
No. 10-00687.
This morning, Members, we have with us both Corporation Counsel Wong and First Deputy,
Mr. Kushi. This is in open session, Members, so at this time I will ask Mr. Wong if he has
anything to share with the Committee at this time.
MR. WONG: Thank you, Chair and Committee Members. We also have present our Special Counsel
from the law firm of Goodsill Anderson Quinn & Stifel, Mr. Joachim Cox. And I'll ask that he
come up at, at a later point while we're in executive session.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much. Mr. Wong?
MR. WONG: Briefly this. . .as listed this matter is before the Financial Industry Regulatory Authority
in a dispute wherein the County of Maui has filed suit against Merrill Lynch for our securities,
student loan rate securities. In February 12 th of, of 2010, in order to preserve our rights we filed
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suit against Merrill Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & Smith and its parent company, Merrill Lynch
Company, in Federal District Court, and also before the Financial Industry Regulatory Authority.
We're here for. . .today to provide you with an update as there is currently a mediation being
proposed for the end of this month during the week of March 20...28 th . There's also currently
scheduled an arbitration in this matter during the week of April 25 th through April 29 th . I would
at this time request that we provide you with our strategy and mental impressions during
executive session.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much, Mr. Wong. Members, any questions for Corporation
Counsel Wong in open session? Okay, having none, at the appropriate time the Chair will be
entertaining a motion for executive session on this matter. Okay, so, with no objections, I'll
move. . .push this one also toward end of calendar.

ITEM NO. 1(8): LITIGATION MATTERS (STATUS: CHERYL CABEBE, ET AL. V. NEW SAND HILLS,
LLC, ET AL.; CIVIL NO. 09-1-0245(1); KAREN GOO, ET AL. V. MAYOR CHARMAINE
TAVARES, ET AL.; APPEAL OF CIVIL NO. 07-1-0258(1), PENDING BEFORE THE
INTERMEDIATE COURT OF APPEALS AS NO. 30142) (C.C. No. 11-30)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Next, I will bring up Policy Item 1(8), Litigation Matters. This is a status update
regarding Cheryl Cabebe, et al. v. New Sand Hills, LLC, et al., Civil No. 09-1-0245(1); Karen
Goo, et al. v. Mayor Charmaine Tavares, et al., Appeal of Civil No. 07-1-0258(1), Pending
Before the Intermediate Court of Appeals as No. 30142.
This morning, we have Corporation Counsel Wong and Deputy Sloper to give some comments to
you, Members, in open session. Ms. Sloper?
MS. SLOPER: Thank you, Chair. Good morning. These two cases are, I guess, we can collectively
refer to them as the Maui Lani cases. The Goo lawsuit was filed in July of 2007. This is the, this
is the lawsuit filed by neighbors of the Fairways Project in Maui Lani alleging that the grading of
the Fairways and Sand Hills Estates caused damage to their homes and that the height of the fill
and the grading blocked their views and created a dangerous situation.
There was a Motion for Summary Judgment that was heard by Judge August in 2008. His ruling
has enjoined the County from issuing any further building permits that would violate the 30 foot
height requirement or maximum as measured from the lower of natural grade or finished grade.
And that's codified in our County Code and I know that you have dealt with that or that section
of the Code. The Order also contains this kind of declaration that affects the entire Maui Lani
Project District that applies the 1991 Amendment to the entire Project District.
The case is currently on appeal. It was originally scheduled for oral argument on March 30 th .
Given some of the settlement talks, the ICA has given us a new oral argument date of
September 14th.
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In 2009, the Cabebe case was filed. They were owners in the Sand Hills Estates part of Maui
Lani. Their lots contained fill so that they wouldn't be able to construct given the order of
Judge August in 2008. We have an April 29 th status conference scheduled with the court and we
would ask for an executive session to discuss the status of both cases and settlement.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you, Ms. Sloper. Members, any questions in open session to
Corporation Counsel Wong or Ms. Sloper regarding Policy Item 1(8)?
ITEM NO. 1(2): LITIGATION MATTERS

(SETTLEMENT AUTHORIZATION: MICHAEL
MAGLIATO, INDIVIDUALLY AND AS SPECIAL ADMINISTRATOR OF THE ESTATE OF
KEONE ANTHONY MAGLIATO V. FORREST TANIGUCHI, ET AL.;
CIVIL NO. 09-1-0043(3)) (C.C. No. 11-30)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, having none, before the Chair goes back in the order regarding the Litigation
Matters, the Chair, will first request to the Committee Members if there is anyone that has a
potential concern of conflict or, or a point that they want to raise to the Chair regarding whether
or not they can continue to participate in executive session, please make the Chair, make the
Chair aware of it at this point, so that if there is a ruling that needs to be done by the Chair I can
do it now in open session, and to avoid any potential. . .well to avoid unnecessary situations that
could arise in executive session if the Chair is not aware of certain factors. Mr. Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. I would like to be excused from POL Item 1(2).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Would that be the Magliato case, Mr. Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Yes, if I could be excused from that and then when you're finished with
that, if I could be allowed to come back in the Chamber.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, the Chair has been made aware by Mr. Carroll of some personal issues
regarding this case and the Chair is more than happy to support his request for excusal regarding
this matter only. So, Mr. Carroll, when we do enter into executive session regarding Policy
Item 1(2), you are more than, we are more than happy to grant your excusal from that
participation.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, the Chair will now entertain a motion to enter into executive session for
Policy Item 1(2), which is Litigation Matters on a Settlement Authorization regarding Michael
Magliato, Individually and as Special Administrator of the Estate of Keone Anthony Magliato v.
Forrest Taniguchi, et al., Civil No. 09-1-0043(3). I will ask for Mr. Victorino?

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair, on behalf of Mr. Carroll, I will make that motion.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second.
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COUNCILMEMBER

: Second.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, we have a motion by Mr. Victorino, seconded by Ms. Baisa, to move Policy
Item 1(2) into executive session.
MS. NAKATA: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
MS. NAKATA: Could Staff clarify, this is pursuant to Section 92-5(a)(4) of the Hawaii Revised
Statutes?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, thank you for reminding the Chair, whereby that is correct. I will state
for the record that we will be entering, if approved, the motion's approved, into executive session
as authorized by Hawaii Revised Statutes, Section 92-5(a), which allows us to consult with legal
counsel on questions and issues pertaining to the powers, duties, privileges, immunities, and
liabilities of the County, the Council, and this Committee. Any discussion on the motion before
you? If not, all in favor of the motion please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no". Motion is approved.

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, and Councilmembers Baisa, Cochran, Couch,
Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

None.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: Vice-Chair Carroll.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE; RECESS open meeting and CONVENE executive meeting.
ITEM NO. 1(7): LITIGATION MATTERS (STATUS: THE COUNTY OF MAUI V. MERRILL LYNCH,
PIERCE, FENNER & SMITH INCORPORATED; FINANCIAL INDUSTRY REGULATORY
AUTHORITY DISPUTE RESOLUTION ARBITRATION NO. 10-00687) (C.C. No. 11-30)
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Next, the Chair is open for a motion to enter into executive session for Policy
Item 1(7) under Litigation Matters, Status, The County of Maui v. Merrill Lynch, Pierce, Fenner
& Smith Incorporated; Financial Industry Regulatory Authority Dispute Resolution Arbitration
No. 10-00687. And again, I shall reference Hawaii Revised Statutes, Section 92-5(a)(4), which
allows this Committee to consult with legal counsel on questions and issues relating to the
powers, duties, privileges, immunities, and liabilities of the County, the Council, and this
Committee.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. I have a motion made by Mr. Carroll, seconded Ms. Baisa. Further
discussion? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no". Motion is carried.

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and
White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

None.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE; RECESS open meeting and CONVENE executive meeting.
ITEM NO. 1(8): LITIGATION MATTERS (STATUS: CHERYL CABEBE, ET AL. V. NEW SAND HILLS,
LLC, ET AL.; CIVIL NO. 09-1-0245(1); KAREN GOO, ET AL. V. MAYOR CHARMAINE
TAVARES, ET AL.; APPEAL OF CIVIL NO. 07-1-0258(1), PENDING BEFORE THE
INTERMEDIATE COURT OF APPEALS AS NO. 30142) (C.C. No. 11-30)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Finally, Members, the Chair is open for a motion to enter into executive session for
Policy Item 1(8) under Litigation Matters, Status, Cheryl Cabebe et al. v. New Sand Hills, LLC,
et al., Civil No. 09-1-0245(1); Karen Goo, et al. v. Mayor Charmaine Tavares, et al., Appeal of
Civil No. 07-1-0258(1), pending before the Intermediate Court of Appeals as No. 30142. And I
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would reference Hawaii Revised Statutes, Section 92-5(a)(4), again, to consult with legal counsel
on questions and issues pertaining to its powers, duties, privileges, immunities, and liabilities of
the County, the Council, and this Committee. Mr. Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion by Mr. Carroll, seconded by Ms. Baisa. Any further discussion?
Having none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: All opposed say "no". Motion is carried with nine ayes.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Pontanilla, Victorino, and
White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

None.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE; RECESS open meeting and CONVENE executive meeting.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We shall now...yes, Staff?
MS. NAKATA: Mr. Chair, could Staff please clarify that the, the vote on the first motion to go into an
executive meeting for Magliato 1(2).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
MS. NAKATA: That would be eight ayes and one abstention?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Eight ayes and one excused [sic].
MS. NAKATA: Thank you.
-52-

POLICY COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
March 16, 2011

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Carroll is excused from voting on that one. Okay, we shall enter into recess to
prepare the Chambers for executive session. This Committee is in recess. . . . (gavel).. .

RECESS: 11:37 a.m.
RECONVENE: 1:23 p.m.
CHAIR HOKAMA: . . . (gavel). . . The Policy Committee of the Council of the County of Maui shall
return in open session. Members, your Committee has just completed two of the three
requirements regarding executive session, that was Policy Item 1(2) and 1(7). The Chair will be
calling a recess so that we can upon completion of Mr. Carroll's Land Use Committee's
requirements, we shall return and complete our day's requirements, which is Policy Item 1(8).
So, at this time, the Chair is planning to recess till 3:00 p.m. Any objections to 3:00 p.m.?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Or, would you like. . .okay 'cause I expect about an hour, at least an hour on the
final matter. So, Policy Committee shall stand in recess till 3:00 p.m. this afternoon in this
Chamber. . . .(gavel). . .

RECESS: 1:24 p.m.
RECONVENE: 3:07 p.m.
CHAIR HOKAMA: . . . (gavel). . . The Policy Committee meeting of 16, March 2011 shall return to
order. We have returned from a recess, Members, to allow other requirements of Council to
move forward. We have one remaining item left on today's agenda. It is, it is Policy 1(8) under
Litigation Matters, Status, Cheryl Cabebe et al. v. New Sand Hills, LLC, et al., Civil
No. 09-1-0245(1); Karen Goo, et al. v. Mayor Charmaine Tavares, et al., Appeal of Civil
No. 07-1-0258(1), pending before the Intermediate Court of Appeals as No. 30142.
We have already voted to enter into executive session. So, we shall now recess this open
meeting to prepare for executive session for Policy Item 1(8). We are in recess. . . . (gavel).. .

RECESS: 3:09 p.m.
RECONVENE: 5:35 p.m.
CHAIR HOKAMA: . . .(gavel). . . The Policy Committee meeting of March. . .gee what day is today,
16th , 2011 shall return to open session. Members, thank you very much for the intense
requirements that took place in executive session regarding three very important items that was
before the Committee.
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ITEM NO. 1(2): LITIGATION MATTERS (SETTLEMENT AUTHORIZATION: MICHAEL
MAGLIATO, INDIVIDUALLY AND AS SPECIAL ADMINISTRATOR OF THE ESTATE OF
KEONE ANTHONY MAGLIATO V. FORREST TANIGUCHI, ET AL.;
CIVIL NO. 09-1-0043(3)) (C.C. No. 11 30)
-

CHAIR HOKAMA: Let me direct your attention first to Policy Item 1(2), which is under Litigation
Matters, a settlement authorization regarding Michael Magliato Individually and as Special
Administrator of the Estate of Keone Anthony Magliato v. Forrest Taniguchi, et al., Civil
No. 09-1-0043(3). It is your Chair's recommendation to adopt the resolution. . .the proposed
resolution and recommend to Council such recommendation as we discussed in executive session
and the recommendation as provided to and by Corporation Counsel. May I have a motion?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So moved, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. We have a motion made by Ms. Baisa, seconded by Mr. White, to
adopt the proposed resolution, to recommend to Council to adopt the proposed resolution with
the recommendation as discussed in executive session. Before I ask for a discussion and
recognize Ms. Baisa, as the maker of the motion, the Chair, unless requested by Mr. Carroll,
would rule that he is able to vote on this matter. But if Mr. Carroll sole request of the Chair to be
excused for reasons that the Chair acknowledged and excused him from executive session, then I
would grant that request. Mr. Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Chair, I would request to not be part of the discussion and to be excused
from the vote.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, the Chair will make a ruling regarding this request that the Chair will honor
the request made by Mr. Carroll. Therefore, he will not participate in the discussion of the
motion before you and the Chair excuses him from voting on this matter. Okay, being no
objections or requests regarding the decision of the Chair, we shall move forward to discussion.
Ms. Baisa, any further comments?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No, Chair, thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion by the Members of the Committee? Having none,
all in favor of the motion please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no". Motion passes with seven ayes, two [sic] excused, Mr. Carroll
and Mr. Victorino.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, and Councilmembers Baisa, Cochran, Couch,
Mateo, Pontanilla, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Victorino.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: Vice-Chair Carroll.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of resolution.
ITEM NO. 1(7): LITIGATION MATTERS (STATUS: THE COUNTY OF MAUI V. MERRILL LYNCH,
PIERCE, FENNER & SMITH INCORPORATED; FINANCIAL INDUSTRY REGULATORY
AUTHORITY DISPUTE RESOLUTION ARBITRATION NO. 10-00687) (C.C. No. 11-30)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, regarding Policy Item 1(7) under Litigation Matters, Status, The County
of Maui v. Merrill Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & Smith Incorporated; Financial Industry Regulatory
Authority Dispute Resolution Arbitration No. 10-00687. Your Chair's recommendation is to file
the item with all attached communications.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion made by Mr. Carroll, seconded by Ms. Baisa, to file the
communication and all attached correspondence as it relates to Policy Item 1(7). Any
discussion? Mr. Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: No discussion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no". Motion carries with eight ayes, one excused, Mr. Victorino.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Carroll, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Cochran, Couch, Mateo, Pontanilla, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Victorino.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending FILING of correspondence dated March 9, 2011.
ITEM NO. 1(8): LITIGATION MATTERS (STATUS: CHERYL CABEBE, ET AL. V. NEW SAND HILLS,
LLC, ET AL.; CIVIL NO. 09-1-0245(1); KAREN GOO, ET AL. V. MAYOR CHARMAINE
TAVARES, ET AL.; APPEAL OF CIVIL NO. 07-1-0258(1), PENDING BEFORE THE
INTERMEDIATE COURT OF APPEALS AS NO. 30142) (C.C. No. 11-30)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, the last item for you, for today is Policy Item 1(8), under Litigation
Matters, Status of Cheryl Cabebe et al. v. New Sand Hills, LLC, et al., Civil No. 09-1-0245(1);
Karen Goo, et al. v. Mayor Charmaine Tavares, et al., Appeal of Civil No. 07-1-0258(1), pending
before the Intermediate Court of Appeals as No. 30142. Your Chair's recommendation is to
defer. Any objections?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So ordered.

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS (excused: MPV).
ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: There will be no further business of this Policy Committee. Today's meeting is
hereby adjourned. . . .(gavel). . .

ADJOURN: 5:40 p.m.
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